
AICP Exam Fee Scholarship Available 

Does that AICP exam and application fee sound like a lot?  APA and AICP make one AICP Exam Fee 

Scholarship available to the Kansas Chapter each year.  With the scholarship, the combined exam and 

application fee is only $145 for new applicants and $75 for previously approved AICP applicants. 

To apply for this scholarship, please send the APA Kansas Chapter Professional Development Officer 

(PDO), Bonnie Johnson, a brief letter or note (email or mail) by July 1, 2016 showing how you meet the 

following criteria: 

 a) explanation of financial hardship (including financial hardship caused by a budget cutback in a firm or 

agency), or b) otherwise unlikely to take the exam without the reduced fee, or c) employer will not 

subsidize the exam fee, and/or d) members of ethnic or racial minorities shall be given preference. 

All applications and the scholarship recipient will remain confidential. 

PDO contact information.  Email: bojojohn@ku.edu or 785-864-7147. Bonnie Johnson, PhD, AICP, 

Associate Professor, University of Kansas, Department of Urban Planning, 1465 Jayhawk Blvd., Marvin 

Hall, Room 418, Lawrence, KS 66045 


